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May 31, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your consideration the attached motion and Mutual Objectives and Principles of Agreement (“principles agreement”) concerning the development of the South Kirkland Park-and-Ride.  

King County seeks to develop a mixed use housing project at the South Kirkland Park-and-Ride.  This project has several objectives including increasing the number of park-and-ride stalls by 250, increasing transit ridership from residents at the new transit oriented development, and providing affordable housing.  Funding for this park-and-ride expansion is included in the 2010-2011 Transit Capital Budget and is funded in part through a $6.25 million federal grant.
The principles agreement was developed by King County and the cities of Bellevue and Kirkland.  The principles agreement has already been adopted by the city councils of Kirkland and Bellevue.  The principles agreement establishes a set of expectations regarding the scope of the project, transportation and land use goals, affordability, connections with the Burlington Northern Santa Fe corridor, and other topics.  The Council's approval of this motion will signal King County's commitment to the project and the principles agreement.  The motion has no fiscal impact; therefore, no fiscal note is included in this transmittal.

I recommend the Council adopt this motion.  I expect selection of a developer to occur later this summer and additional Council consideration of this project in the fall.  
If you have any questions regarding this motion, please contact Gary Prince, at 206-263-6039, or via email at gary.prince@kingcounty.gov.
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